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Dear Presidents,  

The Commission would like to thank the Cortes Generales for their Opinions on the proposals 

for a Regulation amending Regulation (EU) 2018/1727 and Council Decision 2005/671/JHA, as 

regards the digital information exchange in terrorism cases  

{COM(2021) 757 final}, a Regulation on the digitalisation of judicial cooperation and access to 

justice in cross-border civil, commercial and criminal matters, and amending certain acts in the 

field of judicial cooperation {COM(2021) 759 final}, a Regulation establishing a collaboration 

platform to support the functioning of Joint Investigation Teams and amending Regulation (EU) 

2018/1726 {COM(2021) 756 final}, a Regulation amending Council Directive 2003/8/EC, 

Council Framework Decisions 2002/465/JHA, 2002/584/JHA, 2003/577/JHA, 2005/214/JHA, 

2006/783/JHA, 2008/909/JHA, 2008/947/JHA, 2009/829/JHA and 2009/948/JHA, and Directive 

2014/41/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council, as regards digitalisation of judicial 

cooperation {COM(2021) 760 final} and a Directive amending Council Decision 2005/671/JHA, 

as regards its alignment with Union rules on the protection of personal data {COM(2021) 767 

final}. 

The Commission appreciates that the Cortes Generales decided to analyse these proposals and 

welcomes their conclusion that the proposals comply with the principles of subsidiarity and 

proportionality.  

The Commission believes that the political dialogue with national Parliaments is essential for 

linking the institutions and the citizens of the European Union, and looks forward to continuing 

it with the Cortes Generales in the future.  

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

 

Maroš Šefčovič 

Vice-President 


